
Joylife Yusuhara : 11. Welcoming the new generation 

 

Ivan Shimats 
 Cold winter has given way to warmer temperatures of spring. New cherry blossoms 

have filled our life with bright colours and have lifted our spirits. With that, the new 

generation of pupils and students walked through the large doors of the Yusuhara Gakuen 

gym. 

The school gym was 

immaculately prepared for the 

opening ceremony. This is the 

arrival of first year elementary 

school pupils as well as first year 

junior high school students. It 

was a very special occasion, 

especially for elementary school 

pupils who were experiencing 

their new school life with awe 

and wonder for the very first 

time. 

Looking at the bright new 

faces reminded me about the 

cycle of life, the change of the old 

and the coming of the new. Only 

just over a month ago we were tearfully farewelling the graduating students and now we 

are welcoming the new generation of bright little faces. Ready to embark on their journey 

of education and personal development. I wish them all good luck and I hope they enjoy 

the journey! 

 

The new generation of pupils receive their cute yellow caps! 


